AMC Maine Chapter Secretary’s Report

A meeting of the AMC Maine Chapter ExCom was held at the Harraseeket Inn (McDonalds had a power outage) on January 12th at 6:30 PM with Chair Peter Roderick presiding.

Attending were ExCom members, AMC staff involved in the Maine Woods Initiative, and other guests.

Nominees for Secretary, Evelyn Sawyer; and Committee Chairs of Meetings and Education, Peter Tousignant, and Paddling, Rob Hutchison were elected. 

The minutes of the December 2005 meeting were approved.

Peter outlined up-coming events; Sno-Fest in Freeport and Greenville, the AMC Annual Meeting in Waltham, MA, and the Pot-Luck on January 22 to learn more about the Plum Creek proposal.

The remainder of the meeting concerned the Maine Woods Initiative (MWI) with presentations on the Recreation Plan by Walter Graff, Deputy Director, AMC, and Gerry Whiting, Special Projects Manager. The AMC plan is to protect 100,000 acres eventually, if possible, along the AT in the Greenville –Brownville area and further north. This area already includes Nature Conservancy  and other protected property that all together could rival the White Mt. National Forest in size (700,000 acres)

The AMC Board has directed staff to prepare a recreation plan for the 37,000 acres (known as the Maine Woods Initiative (MWI) purchased from International Paper that includes the following elements:

1. Balanced use i.e. “something for everyone”; remote campsites, hut to hut, and sporting camps.

2. Sustainable forestry

3. Minimal motorized access

4. Economic development in nearby towns

5. Recognition of historical/cultural assets (logging, railways)

6. Optimal trail location (connect ponds/streams)

7. Utilize existing sporting camps (Chairback, Moose Point)

The first step was an inventory of the property, now completed.

The current Plan was described as a work in progress with the following components:

1. The property is divided into Northern, Central, and Southern zones with Northern and Southern zones offering more remote/wild area.

2. The K-I road runs through the Central zone, and public pressures will not allow AMC to close this road. Plans are to gradually limit motorized access to side roads and camps.

3. Limit facilities to 4 sporting camps, 10 remote cabins for rental, and 15-20 primitive campsites.

Erin Woodsome said that the Plan does not reflect the input of the Maine Chapter. The Maine ExCom wants fewer facilities and less development. A discussion  followed, and Walter Graff responded that the AMC was trying to provide “something for everyone”, and existing facilities would be included in the total of 4 sporting camps.

Bob Cummings spoke about the potential for dog mushing in the area.

Peter and Bob have copies of the Draft Plan.

Following the presentation, the meeting was adjourned at 8:30 PM

Evelyn S. Sawyer, Secretary

